> Mr. Simon:

>

> This is in response to your most recent open records request of 4/7/16, wherein you requested the following:

>

> “any document, text, or even a voicemail message (if one exists) from the Governor, or the Governor's Chief of
Staff, or any other agent designated to be acting on behalf of the Governor, that directs/orders/requests any Public
Safety personnel to act as any sort of ‘security officer’ on behalf of State Representative Terry England.”

>

> We have conducted a search of the Georgia Department of Public Safety (“DPS”) written communications and
found no responsive records. There are also no voicemail messages that match your inquiry.

>

> We previously sent you a Georgia code section in an effort to assist you with your earlier inquiry about DPS
executive security. That code section is one of many statutes from which DPS is provided law enforcement
authority. You may wish to review O.C.G.A. § 35-2-1 et seq. for a recitation of all the legal authority afforded the
Department.

>

> Sincerely,
>

> Open Records Unit





